
CISND Job Opportunities 
Positions for the 2018-19 School year 

St. Joseph Elementary School, Kelowna  

-Gr.3 Classroom teacher (maternity leave) 

St. Joseph, Nelson  

-After School Care Worker, PT Music 

teacher  

St. Michael Elementary School, Trail  

-After School Care Worker 
Please view the diocesan school website www.cisnd.ca 

for further details. 

 
 

Schedule for Ministers 
Sat. Dec.1 

Sacristan  – Marianne B. 

Readers - #1-Neil M., #2 – Neil M. 

Comm. – Anne A.  

 

Sun. Dec.2 
Sacristan – Scott A. 

Readers – #1– Tim D. #2 – Maggie R., 

Comm. – Shendah B. 

Eucharistic Ministers – Trevor R., 

Maggie R., Patricia H., Becky R., 

Raicelys G., Remy J., Jane N. 

Music Ministry – Imelda K. 

Altar Servers – TBA 

Greeters – Krystyne & Joe K. 

Coffee – CWL 

 

Next Sunday Dec.2 is Advent 
Wreath making after Mass. 

-see inside Bulletin for more details 

Prayers of the Faithful/Prayer 

List:  if you would like your name 

or a loved one’s name (with their 

permission first) included on the 

bulletin Parish Prayer list please call 

the office at 250-494-3110.   

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE 

SICK… And all who are suffering 

in any way in our Parish and in our 

families especially: Rosa Santos, 

Ted Mooney, Carmen Telechea, 

Kathryn Simpson, Elmo Sheppard, 

Toran Younge, Doug Chappell, Bob 

Day, Anne Arthur, Jim Graf, Moira 

Day, Nick Deuling, Olivia 

Whitfield-Carson, Sandy Jaser, Len 

and Stanley D’Souza, Malinowski 

Family, Maddox Polasek, Carrie 

Malinowski, Jennifer Knoll, Anne 

Watson, Ethel Krause, Paul 

Pasqualetto, Kian Hooshmand-Hall, 

Ann Grison, Dawna Werbeski, 

Wayne and Joanne Banks, Marie 

Horn, Pat Thomas, Sheila Daflyen, 

Betty Jolie, Chrissy Kozier, and 

Regis and Irene Mahussier.   
 

Nov. Birthdays and Anniversaries 
Please report to the parish secretary at  

250-494-3110. 

 
 

Nov. 25, 2018 

 
P.O. Box 369 V0H 1Z0 
www.holychildchurch.com 

email holychild@telus.net 
Pastor:  Fr. Ben Buela  

Rectory – 250-494-2266 

Secretary: Shawna Barth  

Office - 250-494-3110  

Office Hrs - Tues.-Fri. 9:30am-1:00pm 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

 Fridays after Mass (9:30am) or Saturdays 

5:30-6pm. Anyone wanting reconciliation 

outside of these hrs may arrange with Fr. 

Ben. 

Adoration – Every Fri. after 9am mass to 

11am. 

Parish Contact List 
Parish Council Chair – Bernadine J.– 250-494-7972 

Finance Council Chair – Scott A. – 250-494-1983 

Sacristans– Roy M. – 1-778-740-0508 

Music Ministry – Imelda K. – 250-494-5921 

Eucharistic Ministers – Bernadine J. – 250-494-7972 

Lectors/Readers Coordinator – Neil M. -  250-494-8418 

Sunday School/Catechism– Shirley M. – 250-494-8418 

Safe Environment Rep. – Dina T. – 250-494-7069 

Youth Coordinator – Michelle R. –604-351-5216 

Development and Peace – John M. – 250-494-9590 

Sick/Homebound Services – Dina T. -250-494-7069 

Greeters – Anne-Marie R. – 250-494-9220 

Holy Cross School Office – 250-492-4480 

Knights of Columbus – Roy E. – 778-513-8454 

Catholic Women’s League – Sylvia M.. – 778-516-4341 

Ministerial Singers – Terri W. – 250-809-1734 

Sunday Collection 
Nov.18 –Actual $2274.25 (Budget $2880) 

World Mission Sunday - $1490.30 

Pilgrimage of Faith -$16,500 (Goal -$17,450) 

 

Daily Masses 
( No  Mon. Mass unless specified) 

Tuesday - 7pm 
Wednesday to Friday - 9am 

(except 2nd Wed. of month, Mass is at Sr’s Village, 9:30am ) 
Saturday - 6pm 
Sunday - 10am 

Sacred Heart Mission Mass (Reserve): 
Every Sunday – 12:30pm 

 

Change to Parish Office Hours 
Mon- Thurs. Nov.26-29-9:30am-1pm 

Fri., Nov.30 – Closed 
Regular parish office hrs will resume Tues.Dec.4th 
 

The Bazaar is only 1 week 

away, Sat. Dec.1st, 
10am-2pm. 

Coordinators are still looking for helpers; 
-4 Bistro servers (10am-12pm or 12pm-2pm) 
- 1 person at cookie decorating table (10am-
12pm) 
-2 people to sit at gift/craft table (10am-12pm 
or 12pm-2pm) 
-2 people to roll cutlery at 7pm on Thursday 
Nov.29th 
We are also in need of donations; 
-4 pots of soup 
-10 filled bottles/jars for the bottle bonanza 
 

Final deadline for non perishable 
donations will be Thurs. Nov.29  and can 

be brought to the church anytime 
during parish office hrs. Cake Bingo 

cakes and all baking to be brought to 
the hall by Fri. Nov.30th between 11am-

2pm or 6pm-8pm. 
**Set up for the Bazaar has been changed 
from 10am to 11am on Friday Nov.30th** 

http://www.cisnd.ca/
http://www.holychildchurch.com/


It’s time for snow angels  

to appear! 
We need them to keep our church 
and sidewalks clear during winter 
months.  If you or your family can 

commit to one month of duty please 
contact Scott Austin at 250-494-1983 

for details.  Thanks for being an angel. 
 

 
DAILY READINGS  Nov. 26– Dec.2 

Mon. - Revelation 14.1-3, 4b-5 

Tue. – Revelation 14.14-19 

Wed. – Revelation 15.1-4 

Thur. – Revelation 18.1-2 ++ 
Fri.– Romans 10.9-18 

Sat.- Revelation 22.1-7 

Sun. – Jeremiah 33.14-16 
 

Christmas Party 
Knights of Columbus warmly invites 

you to  
St. Ann’s Christmas 

Family Supper, 
Wed. Dec.5th 6pm 

Tickets $25 (kids under 10 free) 
Cash bar and doors open at 5pm 

Catered by the Breakfast Club 
To purchase tickets please contact 

 Nolan at 250-328-2130 or 
nolan@providencefuneralhomes.com 

 

Ministerial singers  
Tuesday Dec. 4th starting at 1:30pm at 

Extendicare. 
Call Terri at 250-809-1734 

Catholic Women’s League 

 

1. Attention all ladies of the CWL 
and Parish!  The league will once 
again be in charge of the BAKE 
TABLE for the Bazaar, Dec.1st.  Plan 
to donate your wonderful seasonal 
goodies to support our parish. Please 
deliver baking to the hall on Friday 
Nov.30th from 6-8pm, or during parish 
office hrs, so it can be priced.    

 
2. Pregnancy Support Program.  

The Christmas season is fast 
approaching and your CWL is 
requesting once again your generosity 
in supporting the Pregnancy Support 
Program, who aide young single 
mothers in the Penticton/Summerland 
area.  We will have boxes in the foyer 
where you can deposit your 
unwrapped Christmas gifts for these 
“young moms”.  Some ideas are 
gloves, scarves, body lotion, 
chocolates/candy, books, tea, coffee, 
sleepwear, gift cards.  I’m sure you 
have some good ideas too.  Again, 
thank you and Bless you for your 
support.   

 
 

MASS INTENTIONS 

Nov.27 Tue: I/Dina Tremblay 

Nov.28 Wed: I/Jordan and all those 

who struggle with addictions. 

Nov.29 Thurs: I/Nicole Rustad 

Nov.30 Fri: I/Orioli Family 

Dec. 1 Sat: Souls in Purgatory 

Help Wanted: 12 Families for 
the Jesse Tree Devotion at 

Sunday Masses during Advent. 
Advent is just around the corner! (First 

Sunday of Advent is Dec. 2) 

 

We are looking for 12 families to lead us 

in the Jesse Tree Devotion as part of each 

of the 4 Sundays in Advent.  The Jesse 

Tree is an Advent Tree.  As we prepare 

for the coming of Jesus, we reflect on the 

holy men and women who came before 

Jesus.  The decorations we hang on the 

Jesse Tree each Sunday are reminders of 

God’s promise to send a Saviour and are 

symbols of Jesus’ ancestors. 

 

Each Sunday before Mass begins, 3 

different families will share a 4 line poem 

about one of the ancestors of Christ as 

listed in the Gospel of Matthew and then 

will hang the symbol for that ancestor on 

the Jesse Tree. 

 

If you and your family would like to take 

part, please speak to either Shirley 

Mcphedran or Mary-Anne Smirle after 

Mass for more information, or call Mary-

Anne at 250-494-5038.  All families are 

welcome, the young and the young at 

heart! 

 

Movie Nights with Fr.Ron 
The next movie night will be on Mon. 

 Dec. 3rd at 7pm in St. Charles Garnier Hall.  
The movie will be Saint Anthony – The 

Miracle Worker of Padua. 

Youth News!! 
 

Pilgrimage to Medjugorje 
Youth Festival and Italy 

Any youth interested in joining our 
pilgrimage please contact Michelle 

Robertson , robertson@aquinas.org.  
Trip dates: July 30-Aug. 16, 2019 

Trip info. meeting Tues. Nov.27th,  
7:30pm in the parish hall. 

 

Poinsettia Fundraiser 
Our Holy Child Youth Group will be 

selling beautiful poinsettias as a 
fundraiser for their pilgrimage next 

summer.  You can order your flowers 
this weekend, and next, in the foyer 

after Mass.  Flowers will be available for 
pick up Dec. 7-9 at the church.  Thank 

you for your support of our youth. 
 

Advent Wreath Making 
There will be advent wreath making on 

Sunday Dec. 2 following Mass.  Our 
youth group will be selling candles for 

your wreaths.  Please bring your 
pruners if you have any (be sure to 

clearly label them).   
 
 

Advent Confessions 
At Holy Child Parish on 

Thurs. Dec. 6th at 6:30pm 
 

mailto:robertson@aquinas.org


 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 


